Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Massage Therapy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Massage Therapy has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Lisa Jackson, on March 02, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 
the agency’s disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 50, of the March 14, 2023, Florida Administrative Register. At the duly-noticed public meeting held on April 27 and 28, 2023, in Tallahassee, Florida. The Board’s Order filed on May 31, 2023. The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board regarding teaching to unlicensed individuals and asks question which are listed on the petition regarding the advance class taught by the petitioner. The questions and board response are as follows: A. Can I teach hands on, advanced post operative skills to unlicensed individuals? Response: what is taught to unlicensed individuals is not within the jurisdiction of the Board’s to comment. B. Can I allow massage therapy students that are actively fulfilling and educational track at an institution enroll in my live classes/workshop or do they need to become licensed first? Response: what is taught to unlicensed individuals is not within the board jurisdiction to comment. C. Can I teach body contouring, lymphatic drainage, and post-operative habilitative methods to people who do not hold a license that includes the scope of massage such as cosmetologists? Response: it is not within the board 's jurisdiction to comment on persons who do not hold a massage license. D. Can I allow anyone to take my live class that teaches hands on techniques and also business skills for working in the industry whether they have a license to practice massage or not? Response: It is not within the Board’s jurisdiction to comment or persons who do not hold a massage license, only approved continuing education courses within the scope of massage therapy may be offered to license massage therapist for credit. E. If a person has graduated a massage therapy program can they attend and advanced passage therapy class or workshop before becoming licensed? Response: it is not within the Board’s jurisdiction to comment on persons who do not hold a massage license.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Danielle Terrell, Executive Director, Board of Massage Therapy, at the above listed address, (850)245-4162, or by electronic mail – Danielle.terrell@flhealth.gov.
